
ASWU Minutes 11.19.14 

I. Call to order: Ian 5:00 pm 

II. Mission Statement: Aly 

III. Minutes: Approved! 

IV. Welcome Guests:  

a. Ian: Thanking you all for coming! I know a lot of you have been coming consistently throughout the 

year, so thank you for that! We have some special guests tonight too. 

b. Karina Dehle: Hi I’m the RD in Boppell and I’m doing my masters in higher education through 

Geneva College. Every year, we visit a different institution and I bragged about Whitworth and 

convinced these individuals to look at student empowerment and what you guys are doing. 

c. Ian: If someone agrees with something here we do a double knock, it saves time instead of having to 

actually say that you agree with them.  

V. Club Updates (8 min) 

a. Asian American Student Association 

b. Gina: Last month we had our collaboration with Liberty in North Korea event. They travel across 

America with LiNK to advocate liberty in North Korea. They also came last spring but this year 

more people came to the event. I think we’re planning to invite them again next semester because 

they are more well-known and we will probably do more fundraising events for that cause. We’re a 

social club and we’re planning to go get boba tea soon. We’re also looking at working with the 

Asian/Pacific Islander community here in Spokane. There’s a conference every year in Olympia so 

we might go to that. 

c. Global Servants for Christ 

d. Rebecca: This is a missions club, reaching out to students who have a heart for evangelism and 

mission work. Getting together to pray, just focused on missions and praying for missions. In the 

past we’ve had speakers, we connect with missionaries in the Spokane area, etc. Last year we got a 

few members together to pack boxes for Operation Christmas Child, worked a lot with the chapel 

and doing different events with them. Did one event this year, a special service dedicated to 

Christians who are suffering prosecutions in foreign countries. We also did a dinner table discussion 

with Kamesh and Roger Morelang about persecution and how to respond to that. Next semester we 

plan to work with the chapel again to do a missions fair so that will be in either February or March. 

e. Kevin: Announcement from Psi Chi. Dan is here to present about it. 



f. Dan: President of Psi Chi, talking about an event we’re running this week. Colored Cookies for 

Cancer, a fundraiser for one of our faculty members. Adrian Teo has gotten cancer for the third 

time, and we’re trying to as a department and a school as a whole to raise money for him and his 

advisor. His thing is cookies, so you go downstairs, donate $2 and you write on a paper someone 

who has been affected by cancer that you know, or you can buy a raffle ticket for $5, 3 for $10 and 

it’s for a gift card to Le Petit Chat.  

g. Kevin: You can do this any time at the info desk. 

h. Laurel: Does the money go directly to him? 

i. Dan: Yes  

j. Guest: Why are you stopping this Friday? 

k. Dan: We might not. 

l. Lauren: So it should go in newsletters? 

m. Dan: Absolutely. We’re actually planning on keeping it going past Friday. 

VI. Recognitions 

a. Ian: Lauren! You’ve done an amazing job all semester, I love how you jumped in last year to that 

position and you’ve done an amazing job. I wasn’t able to go to Boppell Coffee House but I heard it 

was great! The posters were really nice, and the perspective and contribution you bring to meetings; 

we’re better for it. 

b. Ian: It’s also someone’s birthday today! Haley! (sing birthday song) 

VII. Reports & Vibes (15 min) 

a. Ali: Pass 

b. Saige: Pass 

c. Matt: Last weekend there was a group that went to a conference, NACA, but this group will be the 

first of us contributing to our carbon offset fund. They will contribute $7, which will buy most of a 

tree. 

d. Josh: Some confusion from some freshmen, asking how they find out about finals schedule. 

e. Ian: If you go on the Whitworth website, you search registrar’s office and it should be one of the 

links.  

f. Laurel: On Monday Aly, Katie, Jerrica and I went to Department Chairs and it was awesome. Spent 

the most time talking about associate professors and full time professors and difference in pay. That 

was really interesting. Talking about ways to make that more fair, increase their pay and support 

them more. I have a movie night, The Giver, EJ 233 8pm this Saturday.  



g. Aly: We’re in the middle of elections, they’re going great. I’ve had residents talk to me, and they had 

this idea that Stewart is such an older building that it doesn’t make sense to pay the same amount so 

they propose paying less for housing. 

h. Katie: Our last issue was supposed to come out today. 

i. Haley: It’s my birthday today! Operation Christmas Child is in full swing. If you haven’t picked up a 

box please do so. Boxes are due Sunday! 

j. Jerrica: Skyler, Elaine and I are doing a combined service project. Trying to do two birds with one 

stone, stockings to be distributed to Hillyard and West Central high schools. 

k. Alicen: Packing party on Friday at 7pm in Warren. 

l. Marianne: Arend and Boppell will be doing a service project this Saturday. We will be painting dog 

houses at Spokanimal and convincing people to buy puppies. 

m. Niehls: This weekend is our backpacking trip to Stanley Hot Springs. Originally thought no one 

would want to come but 26 people signed up. We can’t take them all but we’re taking 19. They all 

seem excited!  

n. Bre: 2 questions from residents. Concern- most public restrooms have toilet seat covers and 

although it is a residence hall they are still communal bathrooms. Either get them or get antibacterial 

wipes. Who would I talk to? {Alan Jacob} 

o. Rigel: Pass 

p. Raleigh: Unplugged tomorrow, I bought $146 worth of mugs. Went to the fancy section at 

Northwest Christian Thrift. I need help with that though, if anyone would like to help and is free at 

6:30 or 6:40 please let me know! We’ll also be auctioning off the stuff we used as decorations for 

homecoming. Resiliency project- December 3, 7pm downtown at the Bing Crosby Theatre. we still 

have 11 free tickets available. Auction money will go into my ticket fund.  

q. Graham: Pass 

r. Jacob: NACA was really great! This week there are basketball games Thursday and Saturday. 

Thursday is Rutgers- Newark, women play at 6 men at 8. Saturday Saint Thomas is coming, men at 7 

(women aren’t playing). Had a question about possibly getting- centerfold of Taylor Farnsworth in 

the Whitworthian? Can we get like 400 of those? We’ll talk. I’m going to order 1,000 pom poms, 

they will be black and crimson and I can’t wait. Until I get those it would be cool to have something 

to unify the crowd, even if it’s a picture of Taylor dunking. Last year they came to the fieldhouse and 

beat us. 

s. Ian: If you know where there’s a lot sitting around let Jacob know. 



t. Guest: Can you clarify which is whiteout and which is blackout? 

u. Jacob: Thursday is whiteout and the blackout is Saturday. Men’s soccer broadcast, Saturday at 10:30 

am will be streaming. If they win on Saturday, they play again on Sunday at 10am and they’ll stream 

it in the MPR again. 

v. Jordan: Sports are starting to finish up. [announced winners for each sport] Championship for 

volleyball is Monday or Tuesday. In the beginning process of planning an event for championship 

for basketball, December 7 6-10:30 in the fieldhouse, but don’t put that in newsletters yet. Me and 

Jacob are starting to talk about the 3-on-3 tournament in Jan term. It’d be kind of like a 3 day thing, 

first would be a few games and then a few more with a 3-point shoot out, and the last day would be 

the championships. It would be something for people to do when it’s cold outside. 

w. Samantha: Talking about getting ASWU clothing, who would be interested?{raise hands} 

x. Ashton L: Decided to do the senior class gift a little differently. A lot of people have different 

interests and passions, and it will look like what someone would do if they were donating to the 

university. There will be things for seniors to choose and that’s what their money will go to. I’ll send 

out applications but if you want to start thinking about that, that would be great. 

y. Erika: A lot of people are tired and ready for the end. Pushing through. Another thing- the port-a-

potty project in the loop, a lot of people don’t know what it is and a lot of people have adverse 

reactions. Questions about what it is. (talk to Chase) 

z. Skyler: This Saturday after the game, Duvall 4th floor party. There will be prizes, blackout, glow 

sticks, etc. 

aa. Jenna: Service project on Saturday, Arend sweatshirts came today. 

bb. Danny: We have a poetry slam planned for January 22. Everyone’s allowed to do it, it’s a 

competition. Start writing something! We want to see a lot of participation in this event. Also winter 

is coming, try to stay warm. 

cc. Alicen: Do we have to sign up? 

dd. Danny: There will be sign ups and posters in January. 

ee. Lauren: I’ve heard it’s supposed to snow tomorrow and the rest of this week. Thanks to everyone 

who came to Boppell Coffee House. 

ff. Ashton S: Last night Pirate Pride with the service learning department went to see LaVerne Cox, we 

made it a fun event! On Friday we have the international festival. Tell all your people, 5pm is dinner 

in Sodexo, 7:00pm will be a talent show and presentation of the flags.  



gg. Josh: Question from a foreign exchange student- does everyone know Nancy? She was asking me 

how to get a flag for an international student who wanted one. I directed her to Ahyana. 

hh. Elaine: Pass 

ii. Ian: I serve on University Council, a bunch of directors or VP’s across campus. Every meeting I get 

to brag about the students, I got to share what students across campus are doing. They’re always 

impressed with all you guys do. It’s been a great semester, it’s weird this is our last meeting! Great 

job this semester, we will also talk more at our Christmas party. 

VIII. Speaker: Terry McGonigal – Director of Church Engagement (20 min) 

a. Terry McGonigal: It’s great to be with all of you. The great leadership you provide as student 

government and your effect on the community is amazing- part of what makes Whitworth what it is. 

I was just back at a Lutheran college in Minneapolis and it’s amazing how universities take on 

reputations. One of the things multiple people mentioned was the level of responsibility as students 

in leadership positions in this community and the effect it has on how we function. My way of 

saying thanks affirmed with how other institutions view us. 20 years I was dean of spiritual life, 

stepped away last spring. Thought the 20-year mark was a good time. When I started I was 42 and 

when I left I was 62. There’s a growing gap between me and you in terms of age. They’re in process 

of finding a new one and they will be more proximate in longevity and birth date.  

b. What I’m doing now started about 2 years ago when Jerry Sitser got a call from a friend to check in. 

John is a grant officer at the Lilly endowment. This was a casual conversation. Over the course, John 

started to hear more from Jerry about how Whitworth has stayed clear with Whitworth’s mission 

but we’ve expressed it in service and especially our relationships with service. Lilly has been looking 

for partner institutions to support the mission. They never thought about a university to be a 

partner, but this led to more conversations and they invited us to submit a grant application and we 

received word we’d received the grant to create the Office of Church Engagement. I had to make a 

decision I chose to pursue this new endeavor. My role is to do the same thing with churches as I did 

with you as students. Go out and listen and ask might there be a way that the university can support 

what’s going on with churches. Started conversations with First Pres Missoula, led to a conversation 

with multiple churches between Missoula, Bozeman and Billings about how Presbyterian churches 

there could be regional support for churches in rural Montana. One crisis is the integration of rural 

sociology. Many schools are gone, medical services are gone, etc. Churches are the last entities to 

provide what these communities need in some cases. People there are land rich but cash poor. In 

relationship to Missoula, I’ve talked with sociologist Stacy Keo, we will start to have students go and 



do internships to see how churches can lean into that and serve needs. Another way is to help 

churches learn their own histories. At First Pres Missoula, next September is the laying of the 

cornerstone. That church is 100 years old. Movie- A River Runs Through It, that movie is about that 

church and its pastor. We will have a student go out this summer and work with them, gathering the 

history of that church and the relationship of the church with the community. Want to make it a big 

deal later on with a celebration of this partnership. Alongside of that is the opportunity to have 

students do ministry internships in churches. Research and history interns are funded by the Lily 

endowment. Also opportunity with Murdock foundation, graduate assistant ministry interns. By next 

year we will have received over $200,000 to support that program. That money provides for 15 

summer ministry internships. We will start in Spokane next summer. Each one is $3,500 for 10 

weeks, we’re hoping with that stipend and when a church takes on that intern they provide a 

homestay for the student for the summer to eliminate room and board costs. We think this will help 

students financially. 5 international internships for students to go somewhere else, $1,500 plane 

ticket to get there. Each subsequent year we will build this internship by 15 interns each summer, 30 

the second year and 45 the third year.  

c. We hired Sam Abbot; he’s the summer ministry internship coordinator. There’s between 30 and 40 

students expressing interest, and 25-30 sites. We’ve only gotten money for 15 internships funded by 

Murdock, but we have some places saying they don’t want the money they just want to help 

students. We have a sense there will be maybe between 25 and 35 opportunities if we can get other 

entities to put forth the money. This is not a one-time experience; these are long-term partnerships. 

We want a minimum 3-year commitment and they will sign contracts so we can build capacity over 

the years, stipend will also increase. Our way of trying to help and provide meaningful experiences 

and help churches and other ministries all over. We’re talking with Union Gospel Mission, Partners 

International, YFC, Hillyard, Big Table ministry, etc. Great opportunities and we think the whole 

program will grow overtime. I’m having a lot of fun, looking forward to when you as students get 

out in the internships and see what you’re learning. There’s a lot more to it, but those are the most 

relevant to your concern as students. 

d. Chase: In what step of the hiring process is your old position in? 

e. Terry McGonigal: We want you as students to go out well-trained and connected to placement sites, 

applications are open until the end of the semester and will close December 12. During January is 

when we will go into final contracting with the opportunities that are out there. Then we will match 

applications with opportunities, when students come back we will let students know by February 1 



and then we will want you to contract with us. Students need to know this is a commitment they are 

making, then we will go through a training process together. Application process runs through end 

of semester. It’s all up on the website. OCE.  

f. Ian: I know a couple people in ministry as health science majors; do you have to be a theology 

major? 

g. Terry McGonigal: There are no prerequisites. We want to find out what your interests are. There 

could be an opportunity in public health in Montana for example. We’re casting the net really broad. 

No limitations on what major you need to be. We need sociology majors and people in journalism, 

communication, history, etc. Developing oral history for example.  

h. Ashton: How far along are you in finding a replacement for your old position? 

i. Terry McGonigal: I’m not involved. There have been 3 candidates come to campus and there are a 

few more coming. One is a Whitworth alum. Mindy Smith is also a Whitworth alum. 

j. Jerrica: You talked about the three-year contract, is that with the site or the student? 

k. Terry McGonigal: With the site. We’re only asking students for a one-summer commitment. 

l. Joshua: Mentioning ministries, most of them sounded like pair church organizations? Will there be 

others? 

m. Terry McGonigal: Yes those are pair sites, many churches here in town are also involved. I’ll go to 

Coeur D’Alene to talk to a church there. There are a number of churches being planted here in 

town, etc.  

n. Eli: What does the betting process look like with alignment to our Christian mission? 

o. Terry McGonigal: We’re talking to people we already have relationships with. That process has been 

trickier with international sites. We are talking with people, and many who are alums who get 

Whitworth and we’re hoping to figure out where. Some places won’t be ready until summer 2016. 

Any venue we place a student, there has to be a match with who we are at Whitworth. 

p. Erika: Who else works in the OCE? Is it just you? 

q. Terry McGonigal: Right now it’s just me and full time administrator and a 20 hour a week person, 

Margaret Claassen. That’s it right now, but it will grow over time. I couldn’t have anticipated that it 

would have grown this quickly. 

r. Jenna: You mentioned the grants, when do they run out and what will we do when they’re gone? 

s. Terry McGonigal: One reason Lilly was interested in working with us was that we received a 

vocational grant from them years ago. 2 million dollars. Out of the 88 schools, only 9 of them 

fulfilled the sustainability requirement and we were one of them. We won’t chase after money and 



pull the rug out when we have it. I have to monetize the plan over a period so it’s self-sustaining. 

There’s a lot of programs we will deliver to generate revenue for what we want to have continue. 

Already we have received our first significant donation of $5,000 unsolicited. That was a nice 

affirmation that what we are doing is getting noticed. Sustainability is a big issue.  

IX. Matt Keiper- Sustainability Coordinator 

a. Matt: The beginning of this year they took plastic water bottles out of café and coffee shop areas 

and they want to extend that to the rest of campus. There’s also been a strong student voice in this. 

Sodexo to be able to move forward on this wants to have our confirmation that this is a good thing 

they should move forward on. If you read the document we sent out I’d like to open it to whatever 

you’d like. I’m hoping we can get confirmation on this by the end of the conversation. 

b. Graham: I was reading it and it said Sodexo planned to compensate by increasing prices of other 

things, do you have what kind of increase? 

c. Matt: The main thing with that is to show they are not concerned about the financial impact of this. 

They have options and that is one option, I don’t have a number for you but its minimal. 

d. Bre: From a health standpoint, if having bottled soda would be the only option for people to buy 

then I’d rather have water bottles than keeping soda.  

e. Matt: I don’t think the idea is taking away only water but the plastic bottles. They would provide 

other ways to get water. More drinking fountains, more reusable water bottles, etc. Taking away 

water completely isn’t the answer and they would supplement this by providing more opportunities 

for water. 

f. Lauren: I’m a big fan I think this is a great idea. 

g. Jenna: Water bottles- you mentioned they will be selling reusable ones, those are really expensive. 

No one will buy them, if I have an option of buying a $33 water bottle or a $1 bottle of soda I’ll do 

that.  

h. Matt: That will be something to address. 

i. Ashton L: Have you considered a policy change so after you’re gone it will still be a policy for 

campus? 

j. Matt: That’s a great idea. My question would be where would that policy be. 

k. Ashton L: Talk after? 

l. Ian: This wouldn’t change the vending machines? 

m. Matt: That would be with the policy 



n. Sam: There are some places where they could eliminate this, like the stacks of plastic cups in the 

coffee shop. Issue of wouldn’t people just buy soda? Maybe an informative educational program to 

show how much you’re wasting or using. 

o. Jerrica: We get free water bottles at the beginning of every year. If we will take water out of sporting 

events, I would suggest getting the automatic fill ones. There’s only one now in the field house, 

putting it by the concession stand would be good because it would be more accessible. 

p. Jordan: Support for this, I think it’s important. Response to Bre: There will always be a demand for 

soda, focusing on water bottles because there are reasonable alternatives. Because this is easier for an 

alternative. 

q. Danny: I agree this is necessary, the water bottles at the beginning of the year suck. Maybe make a 

campaign- Whitworth colors? There’s a lot of ways this could be a positive thing, also having only 

one water refilling place… the more of those we can have the better. 

r. Joshua: I’m not opposed to this at all, but before full support I would like to see a more formal plan 

of how they will deal with less water bottles. 

s. Straw vote, 1 opposed. 

X. FVP (20 min) 

a. Updates 

b. Kevin: We got over $6,000 transferred into unallocated. We low-balled the estimates for each 

students and that’s the extra money we have. New unallocated $18,138, capital $7,621 roughly. Gave 

$50 to Marianne for Boppell Arend service project, food for thought posters, passed updated lights 

requisition, and didn’t pass an outdoor rec trailer requisition. We also made a recommendation for 

the event tech requisition. 

c. Event Tech Requisition 

d. Caleb Nolta: They asked me how many mic stands we had that were working or not, I had trouble 

answering because it’s not a binary thing. It’s a grade of working well to not working hardly at all. 

The same thing goes for the DI’s. They go from working well to not working. (Direct Input). When 

you want to run a guitar through a sound system, you plug a cable into it and then into a DI box, 

and then a cord from there to our soundboard. 

e. Kevin: They can’t go anywhere else and we use a lot of their equipment. The entire campus also uses 

it.  

f. Caleb: As far as mic stands and DI’s, the ones that are working well- we still need more especially 

for concerts and hosanna, etc. 



g. Lauren: In the interest of being sustainable, is there any effort into repairing these things that are 

broken? 

h. Caleb: We fix things when we can but its not always possible. Sometimes it’s fixable but sometimes 

things wear out. We do what we can. 

i. Danny: A lot of people working with event tech were trained to plug in things and work events, but 

when something actually goes wrong we either go to the theatre department or someone else. It’s 

not always efficient in time or money to always try to fix it. I recommend we pass this for the full 

amount. It can embarrass people if things stop working, and we use these things almost every day. 

There are events every day and supporting event tech will be beneficial for any event we have on 

campus. Event tech makes requisitions every year but not for the same things. If we have things that 

work well things will not take as long and will cost less.  

j. Caleb: Efficiency- updates will help us cut down time on events.  

k. Skyler: The recommendation was to cut the list in half, but you took out the drum mic kit, which 

seems like a pretty important thing. Is that something we should wait on or is it something we 

should do now because it’s expensive? 

l. Jordan: In finance committee we understood that they use normal mics and they’re not great 

sounding but they do work. With our funds now we thought it might be better to do that in the 

spring if we get more money. 

m. Caleb: I don’t think that I really correctly emphasized the need for the drum mics. It’s possible to 

use the mics we have now but they’re not meant for that and they don’t work that well. We don’t 

have an adequate solution.  

n. Danny: There are things we did have but recently broke. It’s hard to quantify the effect sound can 

have on someone but it does. 

o. Caleb: we don’t have a bass drum mic anymore. (Step out) 

p. Capital or unallocated? 

q. Kevin: We can’t go below $5,000 on capital but we can do the whole amount from unallocated. 

r. Ian: Unallocated is also capital too. 

s. Erika: What’s the longevity? 

t. Longer than 5 years. 

u. Kevin: $18,138 for the new number. 

v. Bre: Could we split the number between the accounts? 



w. Ashton: I see a lot of value paying for the full amount. Everyone on campus uses them and this is a 

really good use of our money. 

x. Samantha: Laurel, have you booked a lot of concerts with drums? (no) 

y. Danny: Hosanna has drums every week 

z. Samantha: Coming from finance committee, it’s a lot of money and we’ve never had this many 

requisitions before. I’m getting nervous with how low our accounts are getting with spring still to 

come. 

aa. Ian: In a perfect world we would be blanked out at zero at the beginning of the year. Years ago they 

would only have a few thousand dollars for the whole year. We don’t need a cushion in unallocated 

but capital does need to stay above $5,000. 

bb. Graham: I can see the merit of giving them half of what they ask for, but I don’t see why leaving the 

drum kit out would help. Maybe make a scenario but have a drum kit too. 

cc. Jenna: Motion to take the 1,858.64 out of capital and the rest out of unallocated? 

dd. Second 

ee. All in favor of passing for the full amount for this figure and then the rest coming from 

unallocated?: Motion does not pass 

ff. Lauren: Motion for the 1,800 number plus the drum kit out of unallocated.  

gg. Second 

hh. Passed, none opposed. 

ii. Automatic Lights Requisition 

jj. Kevin: To put sensors in these rooms so they turn off automatically. Matt can answer questions. 

kk. Danny: Seems like a clean amount. Where does that come from? 

ll. Matt: These are the numbers facilities gave me. 

mm. Erika: Why are the prices so different?  

nn. Matt: One is a timer and the one out here is an occupancy sensor to sense whether there’s motion 

inside of the room, etc.  

oo. Erika: Does the workroom one make any sound? 

pp. Matt: I don’t think so. 

qq. Ian: Have you talked with Rachel or Erika about a timer in their office space? 

rr. Matt: Yes I sent an email and I’ve heard back from most of them. (Step out) 

ss. Aly: Wondering if the occupancy sensor is really necessary. 



tt. Ashton L: This is my study space sometimes so I’ll be here late at night so when I’m not here the 

lights are on all night or until later when the janitors are here. The lights are on fairly often 

throughout the night. 

uu. Ian: There is an emergency light that doesn’t turn off. 

vv. Joshua: Do we know what this would be offsetting as far as energy? 

ww. No, not sure. 

xx. Jerrica: Regarding the slight hesitation that facilities may do the update eventually, do we have a 

timeline for that? 

yy. Ian: Matt mentioned that that’s not necessarily true, he didn’t really know. They are doing locks and 

windows right now so this isn’t on their priority list. 

zz. Haley: Would you still be able to turn the lights off? (yes) 

aaa. Rigel: Can’t we just have a sign that says turn off the lights when you leave? 

bbb. Jenna: Why don’t we have a timer, why do we need an occupancy sensor? 

ccc. Ian: This room is often used, it’s not a common thing for people to turn on a timer. This is a more 

professional space. 

ddd. Danny: Could we ask for a pitch in from people who use it the most often? 

eee. Bre: When the info desk workers do sweeps all the time, could they turn off the lights then? 

fff. Ashton L: In response to putting the sign up, if someone’s doing an event in here they’re not going 

to look at the switch. It’s not a part of the thought process.  

ggg. Kevin: The info desk people come in here at 1 in the morning, and it could be on for hours 

before they come in. They don’t count this room. 

hhh. Aly: Motion to pass the $50 for the timer switch. 

iii. Second 

jjj. Not passed. 

kkk. Lauren: Motion to pass for full amount 

lll. All in favor? 7-7. 1 vote abstained, Ian votes to pass it. Full amount passes. 

XI. EVP (5 min) 

a. Updates- Eli 

b. Eli: ASWU Christmas Party- next ASWU meeting. Guests thank you for coming each year, but next 

meeting is closed. White elephant gift thing. Parameters on gifts- minimum of $5, maximum of $10. 

We all bring a gift.  

c. Ian: If you don’t want to you don’t have to but if you want to play you have to bring one. 



d. Eli: Christmas sweater theme. Who is not going to be here for Jan term? (counts hands) 

e. Eli: This is not mandatory, but bowling tomorrow night if you want to go! Meet in the HUB at 

9:30pm. 

f. Jordan: Idea to make it 10? 

g. Eli: Sure, make it 10. Lilac Lanes, meet in Lied at 10pm if you want to go! You are paying for 

yourself though. Elections are going well, we got a response on theology panel from Jerry Sitser. 

Due to time crunch they asked if we could do it later, February 3 is the proposed date. It’s being 

pushed back. The department is on board but they need more time. Senators- newsletters are due. 

XII. President (10 min) 

a. Linfield 

i. Ian: Card for the Linfield Community and their student government. I’m from McMinnville 

and I know a lot of people are hurting there. On Saturday night there was a student stabbed 

to death in a random attack close to campus. He was a sophomore on the football team, a 

lot of people loved him. We know especially recently what it’s like to go through loss on 

campus. There’s also room on the back. Guests may sign too. 

b. Executive Survey 

i. Ian: We did a survey last year to see what we could be doing better as an exec team. Again 

this year we will put questions we want you to answer and then also put space for feedback 

on how meetings are running, what we could change, etc. We’ll be doing that in a few weeks. 

XIII. For the good of the order 

a. Skyler: I have posters for senators. 

b. Alicen: If anyone can help with shoeboxes at the basketball games tomorrow, let me know! 

c. Erika: Be safe travelling for thanksgiving.  

d. Jerrica: Students asking about getting Veterans Day off. I’m going to do some crafting. 

XIV. Adjourn 6:32pm 


